NEWSLETTER

Daniel & Sherma Ross Calivigny Road, St. George's 1 473 444 5708 / 1 473 538 3281 fishingmendan@hotmail.com

March 2024

Dear Fellow Saints,

We greet you in the ever-loving name of our Saviour and Lord Jesus Christ. We pray that 2024 will continue to be spiritually enriching despite the heartaches and troubles all around us. As Believers we are more and more aware that the coming of the Lord is at hand.

Despite the many challenges faced in 2023 we are ever conscious of the Love of God and His Goodness in our lives. He has provided for us every step of the way.

We are grateful to all of you dear Saints whom the Lord has used to meet our many needs.

We treasure the memories we have created during our participation at the International Brethren Conference in Malaysia in June 2023. The many sessions attended have given us new impetus and encouragement as to the seriousness and urgency and importance of the Gospel message and the need to share with all those we come in contact with.

We were also delighted to visit and have fellowship with you dear Saints in the New York and New Jersey areas, it was a joy to meet old friends and make new ones along the way especially since we were unable to travel since 2019.

Here at home, we are continuing with the School Ministry. Since covid all the schools have not opened back for the RI classes but we are grateful for those who have and praying that soon others will do the same.

There are also many opportunities to share the gospel at Funerals which I grab with wide open arms. The many people who attend a funeral will normally never attend Church so we always see it as a Divine Gospel Meeting.

The response to the Radio Ministry continues to be very encouraging. Just recently I was able to lead a middle-aged man to the Lord as a result of him listening to the Gospel on the Radio through our preaching.

What a joy it was to share with the Believers at Olivet Gospel Hall in St Kitts during their Bible Week in September 2023. We treasured deeply the Love and fellowship exuded by the Saints there.

These last months have been a difficult time for our family. Sherma continues to be unwell. She has lost considerable weight and is still not eating as she should. We are grateful that the CT scan shows that the cancer is only in the stomach and all the organs are fine. The surgeon has decided not to do surgery at present. The oncologist has suggested that we do chemotherapy first. We solicit your fervent prayers as we proceed.

Thanks again for your financial support and for your prayers during 2023. It has been greatly appreciated. God bless you all richly.

Because of Calvary,	
Daniel & Sherma Ross	

P.S. My brother Clive Ross passed away on March 24th. Thank God he knew the Lord so we believe that he is in His Presence.